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UPCOMING EVENTS:
April 4th - Daylight Savings Time Begins (but not here in

Mexico or in Arizona

April 9th - Good Friday.

April 10th = Cholla Chapter Meeting & Luau - Club House

April 11th - Easter Sunday

April 11th - OBSC General Meeting

April 24th - OBSC Bash

April 27th - Red Hat Luncheon - See article

Each Monday - Bridge at the club house. Notify Nancy
midli (382-5036) or Jo Barnes (382-5086) if you plan to

Elc:v. Time -12:30 -

HAPPY EASTER

49th ANNUAL DERBY

We now have derby dates for our 49th annual
fishing derby:

April 30 - May 2

May 14 - 16

May 28-29

Fish Fry and awards May 30th.

Hope all you fishermen can be here!!

By Pat Goodin
On Tuesday, March 9th, we held our meeting at the |
Paraiso del Desierto. About 40 people attended and
enjoyed a delicious Mexican Food plate. Not only
good, but lots of it also!. They gave us happy hour
prices on all of our drinks, and everyone seemed to be
having a good time. We were happy to see some
Tucson chapter members, and also happy to see Del
and Sandy Moore who are very rarely in Cholla
because of Del's illness.
The next meeting is, of course, our annual luau.
This will be at the club house in Cholla as usual. We
hope to have some kind of entertainment, but as of
chis writing, just don't know what. If you receive this
issue of the Chatter and your reservations aren't in,
better call one of us and get your name down on the
list. Roger Grabske will be cooking again this year,

and he made wonderful food last year. We won't
old you to your reservations if you can't come, but
e're trying to get some idea of how many people will
be there.

New chairs are being purchased by the Cholla
Chapter, and some new tables are being purchased by
the OBSC, so we should have a lot more seating by the| -
cime of the luau.. Our May meeting will be at the
Black Dog.

See you at the meetings!
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Submitted by Tere Wilson --
Another reflection in poem by her friend

"RODEO DRIVE.” CHOLLA BAY
We were out shopping
On a windy, dusty day
On "Rodeo Drive"
Near Cholla Bay

Three sided shops
Open on an unpaved street,
A Mexican village atmosphere
Little children 'round our feet.

| Brown eyes looking up,
Beg you to buy their beads.
Youngsters that should be playing,

Trying to meet their family's needs.

Bright colors of painted pottery,
Tee shirts whipping in the wind,
Silver, pewter and glassware,
Something new 'round every bend.

Following an ice cream cart,
Six lanky dogs with flair.
We wondered at the end of the day,
Does the vendor ever share?

This dusty street in Mexico
Seemed a world away,
But what a lot of fun,

On a trip to Cholla Bay.

Joyce A. Niprikas -- March, 2000

4 medium baking potatoes

1 or 2 TBS milk

1/2 cup sour cream

1 tsp. onion salit

2 bacon strips, cooked & crumbled

1/8 tsp pepper
1 1b. fresh asparagus, cut into 1 in. Pleces &

1 cup grated cheddar cheese

COOK’S CORNER
by Adrianna (recipe from Hannah)

cooked

Bake potatoes at 400 degrees until soft -

ut 1 hour. Cool potatoes until you can
andle them. Cut a thin slice off the top of each
tato and discard. Carefully scoop out pulp
hile leaving shell intact. In a mixing bowl,

ash potato pulp with milk, sour cream, onion
t and pepper until smooth. Fold in

paragus. Stuff shells. Place In ungreased
hallow baking dish. Sprinkle with cheese and
con. Retumn to the oven for 20 to 25 min. or
ntil heated through. Serves 4. These can be
ade ahead of time and kept in the refrigerator
vered for several hours. May also be frozen
or future use.

PHGUEES |

LUAU
The annual luau will be held in Cholla Bay at the Club
on Saturday, April 10th. Since this Is a holiday
-end (Easter), there should be a lot of people in town,
d so we're asking for reservations for this event.
though the club house s a lot bigger now, we need to
w approximately how many people will be attending
that we have enough food. Please email your
ations to Nancy at stuffie@prodigy.net.mx or Pat at
nolehace@prodigy.net.mx -or you can call either one of
. Nancy 382-5036, Pat 382-5056. However, we should

able to accomodate most late comers also.

' HEALTH HELP
--byPat

For-those of you who like the benefits of a chiropractor,

re is good news for you. We now have a chiropractor by
name of Dr. Aaron French. His office is located across

m Playa Las Glorias in the shopping mall. It's called Liberty
hiropractic & Health. | have been several times and he has
Iped with the pain | had in my shoulder and hip. Soon there
Il be a nursing package available in the same office by

arole Savoie, a Canadian R.N. She will be offering tests for
ood glucose, biood pressure, BMI (body fat), urine analysis

d acupuncture. You'l be able to get any or all of the above.
The phone number Is (638) 3834032. They also have an
mail address: liberty@yourbackinline.com and a website:
.yourbackinline.com

KEN'S TRIVIA
When and where was the first use of the bunny as a
ymbol of Easter?
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| COFFEE TALK | /ANIMAL CONTROL, continued |
? - == by Sally Dalton [ Nancy's friend Allison donated her time, as did Dan and Carlitos. I |
.SPRING BREAK L, . : :
If rhmk we could begin referring to all these people who helped as

| The first week of Spring break is over, and Cholla Bay has retuned |

its usual peaceful self... The police were diligently suppressing
angerous behavior, i.e., drinking anddriving, wreckless driving,
flgh‘ts, loud desrefpectful beahvior - but despite their efforts, | have
eard reports of 2 confirmed dead and possilby (unconfirmed), 8
otal. Unfortunately, excessive alcohol consumption was the root

auce of the confirmed deaths. | had reports that the jails were full ort

pring breakers, and that the American youth were fighting in the
ails, resultin in extensive injuries. It sounded like a very dangerous
nvironment. It was easy to assume that all youth were Spring
eakers, and innocent people were vulnerable also to the
f;nsequences of the disrespectrul masses. | wish the concept of
: pring Break could be reframed, as it is a time of dread for the local
teople who are sumjected to such massive out-of-control behavior.
extra efforts of the police were effective in controlling much of
danger, and their work is much appreciated by all ... except
rhaps those arrested and jailed by them.
IMAL CONTROL

You may think this is the same subject, but it isnt... A very special |

ks to the efforts of Dan Berkovitch and his friend Carlitos for
istributing fliers and for inviting local families to bring their pets to
spayed and neutered. Dan and Carlitos then went to the homes
fmd picked up and delivered the pets for surgery. Without their
| nderful assistance, the success of the program wouldn't have been
sible. There are also many others to thank: Dave Bennett
erously donated the use of his garage as a clinic, which made the

ironment very pleasant for the doctors. Nancy Phelan coordinated

Z

pplies, and her friend, the visiting veterinary professor Allison

hil performed surgery theentire day. Also performing surgery
ughout the day was Javier, the veterinarian who owns ChoChoys
eterinary Clinic by the bank, Banorte. He suggested that we do this
nthly in order to encourage the vaccination, spay and neutering of
. We are still faced with the diffulty of catching the strays, but
ontinue to work on this issue. There were 8 females and 2 males
ich had the operations on Sunday, March 14th. Javier is in Puerto
enascoThurdays through Saturdays and is in Tijuana the rest of the
k- He graciously stayed the Sunday of our clinic, and has agreed
stay an extra day once a month in order to help with our efforts.
bbie Grabski was part of the support staff throughout the day, and
ged the financial end, compensating people as needed. We
able to donate to Nancy Phelan's tireless efforts with her animal
elter and adoption program in Puerto Penasco.

§§¢

ETYTEERE

re

T

Saints, as it was an amazing day of success and cross-cultural

écomeraderie, Special mention should also go to Janine and J.D., Dave

| |
| Bennett's daughter and grandson who stood by and assisted all dayas |

3 needed. We will need more financial donations for future clincs, |
l
| supplies, medicine, and compensation for work performed. We can

hlways usea the assistance of residents to catch strays, and will have
ésome nooses and muzzles to help with this. Money can be left at the
f ;cafe or it can be given to either Kathy Barnard or Debbie Grabske. ‘
‘ | The next clinic will be held on the 3rd Sunday of April, then again on|
' the 3rd Sunday of May. i
‘ Spring is here, and the breezes are balmy, reminding us all that LIFE%

IS GOOD, deserving respect, reverence and awe.

| RED HAT LUNCHEON

‘ by Pat Goodin

i ; The March Red Hat luncheon was held on

: h‘uesday, March 23rd at Flavios Restaurant on the

Malecon. About 15 of us enjoyed a free margarita and

;then the lunch of our choice.. It's fun to go with our

- red hats and our purple blouses, shirts, etc. Manv

People know what it’s all about - others ask what it is.

yway, itj’s a fun time at every lunch. The April one

‘ ill be on April 27th, and if arrangements can be made,]‘

t will be at Portifono’s Restaurant (also on the !
alecon). The luncheons are being planned each ,

onth for the 4th Tuesday of the month. Soladies, get'
Pour red had and a purple shirt or blouse, and join us. 1

{
|

|
|

SICK BAY

}We are sorry to hear that Lorraine Dodsworth passed -
kway recently. She was a previous homeowner in Cholla |
Bay and member of the CBSC. We also extend our

ympathy to Dennis Griggs and family, whose daughter

assed away in a car accident in March.

Answer to Ken's Trivia

|
|

|
SO0ZL 843 Ul 'S’ 8y3 03 Auung Ja3se3 ay3 3ydnosg yoIng
| BIUBAJASUUSd UL "SO08L 8U3 Ul SUBWL®) U3 AQ apew osle:
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MY FIRST TRIP TO ROCKY POINT
BY Gayle Salvesberg

Back in 1970 I was living in Phoenix and going

khrough a Kind of bad period in my life. You know,

the Kind of situation that makes you feel crazy. 1|
had a week off from work, and only one 8 year old |
tboy at home that week, so | decided to finally

check out the beach town I'd heard so much aboutl

- ROCKY POINTI

1 It seems a regular car trip did not suit that crazy |
mood I was in, and I found a place that would rent |

me a motorcycle to make the trip. Now, | had
HEVER ridden on a motorcycle before, and
bertainly hadn’t driven one, so, a small one 1|
ﬂgured would do nicely. They delivered me a
Honda 90, which is about one step up from a
bicycle in size (and power). My trusting little boy
famd I practiced riding it around a nearby school
Slard a few times, and then we took off. We had a

Eouple of changes of clothes and bathing suits in a

little soft bag tied to the back.
f I had only a vague idea of how far Rocky Point

;\AIas from Phoenix, and some idea of the towns we |

would pass through, but it didn’t matter much
Ibecause I discovered that the speedometer and
odometer on this little rented machine was broken
Fmd SO I had no way to judge how far we had gone
or how fast we were moving. (I suspect we
veraged about 30 mph). This made me a little
€ervous, so rather that be caught out in the desert

ht night, we stayed the first night in Gila Bend. The

_next day we got to Ajo early in the aftemoon, but

: ince I didn’t know what I’d find at the border, we
tayed the second night in Ajo. The next day we
eached the border, but I was nervous about how
ong it would take to reach Rocky point, so we
tayed the night at the motel in Lukeville.

. We made it to Rocky Point on the 4th day of our

Lrlp, and checked into the old Playa Hermosa

Hotel, which used to be on the beach front, near
here the Plaza Las Glorias is today. Since the

umey had taken so long, we only had a day or so

eft to enjoy our destination, but we had a lot of

|

un and then - fortunately - got a ride for ourselves
d the motorcycle back to Phoenix.

, Hrjp to Rocky Point, continued—

S P

|

| ‘ E
; | Tcame back a year later with the man I would marry, |
l who introduced me to Cholla Bay. We chose a lot there | |
|

0 some day build a house on. It was the same lot our |

| house stands on today. ;
1‘ My adventure on the Honda 90 with my 8 year old j
! Lon riding behind me to Rocky Point was only the |
| &gu of my adventures here. Remind to to tell yOu:

1 knore sometime.......

I

/} WE NEED ‘
: YOUR STORY ,“/
ALSO. PLEASE /
EMAIL IT TO PAT AT: s
‘ nolehacepat@yahoo.com
! . or you can bring it to me s;/[
} |/ my house in Cholla :
J

f /
L .

A THANK YOU

j ‘ by Wren Garcia

; ' I have ahome in Cholla Bay. On Friday the Sth
|

March | arrived in Cholla Bay with my family
~ which included 10 children ages 1 year to 14
’ ‘vears. Everything was great until that
'Pf-temoon when my purse was stolen from my
use. My purse had the keys to our vehicle,
Xpense money, medicine for kids, etc.
rtunately, thanks to an organized group, | got
verything back, and the person who stole my ‘
purse is in Jail. 1 would like to extend a great BIG |
anks to all who helped us with rides to and
m town, use of phones, translations, and for
tting our vehicle back in running order
reSpecial thanks to the Cholla Police, Agustin
eon and his crew, and to the Rocky Point Police
0 worked together to solve this case and
ing it to a happy ending. Tributes also go to
argaret & Jippi Felix, Ken and Rita Buekéma,
nnis Gresham, Keith and family, and Fayth and|
tty at the Cholla Bay office. |
Because everyone cared and took time to help,
Y made it all so easy for us to continue
aving a fun-filled holiday at our home in Cholla
| Y. UN MIL GRACIAS TO EVERYONEL.
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JUCSON CHAPTER NEWS
| The Tucson Chapter is trying to have meetings in
la Bay, hoping that the attendance will improve.

e seem to be having small gatherings so far.

The March meeting was held at the Bay cabin of
rence and Tere Wilson. We held a brunch meeting
ich tumed out to be delicious because of Shirley
erson & Shirley Reid cuisine along with Tere

n's margaritas and bloody mary's. The fluids
became "make your own".
| Billie Carnes officiated the meeting - Well, she tried!
-- because our thoughts kept wandering to other
jects since the weather and the newly painted
ppy colors of the patio, pius the iocal evenis tock

p the conversation. The meeting was adjourncd,

uids were finished up, and everyone took off to

joy St. Patrick's Day and other events of the

-end. Nothing was solved, and we forgot to set
date for the next meeting. Will we survive? We
't know. We will keep in touch.
Our prayers go out to Chuck Demnberger because of

is iliness, Dennis Griggs and family on the loss of his|

ughter from a car accident which occurred in
rch in New Mexico, and for any other members
0 we have not heard of if any misfortunes. We
and our thoughts and prayers are with you.
Have a Happy and Safe Easter.
Tere Wilson

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS
TO CHOLLA CHAPTER

Dennis and saran Hohienkamp
Joe and Dianne Allano
Paul & Benna Goedert

Mark & Nancy Von Wald

IN MEMORY

Phyliss Pennington (Tootie) passed away on
December 15, 2003 after a long battle with
Alzheimer. She was born July 7,1926. She and
her husband, Bob, first came to Cholla Bay in
1971. She was a great wife of 60 years, a great
mother and grandmother. They had 4 children,

P grandchildren and 4 great grandchildren.
L

A SMILE
A smile costs nothing, but gives much. it enriches those who
receive, without making poorer those who give. It takes but a
moment, but the memory of it sometimes lasts forever. None oiJ;
us is so rich or mighty that he can get along without it, and none '
Is so poor that he can be made rich by it.
A smile creates happiness in the home, fosters good will in
business, and is the countersign of friendship. It brings rest to
the weary, cheer to the discouraged, sunshine to the sad, and it
s nature's best antidote for trouble. It cannot be bought,
begged, borrowed or stolen, for it is something that is of no
value until it is given away.
Some people are too tired to give a smile. Give them one of
vours, as none needs a smile so much as he who has no more to
{Author Unknown)

give.

4 OMOTORA AYA |
5 CHOLLA BAY HOMEOWNERS
| Homeowners, tourists and all English speaking guects living or visiting
e are in for a special treat every Saturday. Tune your radios in to FM
jon 106.I. From 3 P.M. to 4 P.M. you can listen to Maria Morones
oadcasting to you in English. She gives you the Rocky Point update
IL‘egarding news, events and happenings of interest in Puerto Penasco,
Cholla Bay and surrounding areas. It is a must if you want to keep well
informed. Don'tforget - Saturdays - 3to 4 P.M. — 106.1 FM |
i Sections of Cholla Bay are being resubmitted to the State by Manzana
or Bank Trust Authorization. if you are waiting for your trust, please
Fayth Moody or Betty Munro for further information. At this point
have issued hundreds of bank trusts and have many more at the
tario awaiting completion. Iif you have not been contacted regarding
r bank trust progress, please contact the Cholla Bay office
|-52-638-382-5050 to update your contact information. Bank Trust
ocessing is a complementary service provided by Playa Escondida. We
e been working very hard to make this process easier for
meowners than in the past. Thank you for your continued patience!
The Vecinos de la Cholla (Cholla Bay Homeowners Organization) will
their annual meeting on April 24th. Start checking in at 8:00 AM.
the meeting will start promptly at 9:00. This year it will be in their
renovated club house. Elections for several positions on the board;
scheduled. The meeting place is practically in your own back yard, so
really have no excuse to not attend. Come, enjoy, and join in on the |
iscussions regarding "You" community and be prepared to vote for the !
ndidates of your choice. 1
I The Management i

SA.DECV.




CHOLLA CHATTER APRIL

2004

Page 6

The More You Know..... i
by Jo Barnes

idb 4

This month I'm profiling Pat and Ken Goodin,
the other half of the “team” that gets things done
in Cholla.

Pat and Ken were married in Las Cruses, New
Mexico in 1970 and first came to Cholla in 1974.
They came to Cholla every chance they got, and
retired here in 1993. They stay in Cholla eight to
nine months a year, even though they still have a
house in Las Cruses. They spend the summer in
their trailer in Show Low, Az. Pat works very
hard for the Cholla Bay Sportsmen’s Club as
secretary for the Cholla Chapter and writes the
Cholla Chapter News. She is also secretary of the
CBSC Council. She’s co-chairman of Ship’s
Store, co-editor of the Cholla Chatter and usually
writes articles for that newsletter. She’s co-
chairman of the weekly bridge group. She sells
and/or takes tickets for the various functions at the
Clubhouse. She is actually the unofficial social
director for Cholla Bay. Pat loves to play cards
and is always ready for a game.

Ken is a board member of the Old Boys Social
Club and on the building committee. He’s largely
responsible the Clubhouse expansion and
beautification and we are all grateful for that.
He’s co chairman of the annual Octoberfest and
cooks for that. Ken is the long time Vigilante of
the Cholla Vecinos and a board member of the
Cholla Bay Sportsmen’s Club. Even though he is
not a professional chef. he’s been the “Chief
Cook™ aand sometimes “Bottle Washer” at many
functions in Cholla. He uses his metal working
expertise to help the launcher drivers repair their
launchers. He writes the “Trivia” for the Cholla
Chatter and his favorite “sport” is watching sports
on T.V. Ken is the practical joke king of Cholla.

Ken and Pat love to dance and it’s a joy to watch
them dancing in perfect unison in time to Petey’s
grecat music.  Keep dancing, Ken and Pat!!

_Let’s Go Fishing
by Don Schmidli

The fishing Derby dates have been set, with
the first session being on April 30", May 1* and
2™ This year’s chairman is again Brad Moen,
hopefully assisted by many. 1 want to tell
everyone we wouldn’t be able to have these
derbies without the fine work of Dave and Kelley
Adams. Every year they design and order the
derby t-shirts, get derby ads, do the Derby
Handbook, put out the 2 derby chatters, get
prizes and basically work their tails off. Anyone
interested in helping with this fishing derby
should contact Brad at 602 938 5798 or Dave at
480 345 0623, .

The first session, I won’t be here, so I need
someone to help weigh fish and record the
weights. Ifinterested contact me in Cholla at 382
5036 or email me at stuffie@prodigv.net.mx. It’s
really a fun thing to do for the derby.

If you get this Chatter in time and would like
to take out an ad or know someoune who would
for $50, $100, $150, $200 or $300, give Dave a
call. It helps you and the Derby. The ads will be
in the Derby Handbook and 2 issues of the
Chatter. This needs to be done by April 5" or
soon after. We also need people to donate
prizes!!!

We need people to work in Ship’s Store. Call
Pat at 382 5056 or Nancy at 382 5036. This also is
a fun thing to do as you are right down there
where the action is.

We also need someone to head up the Fish Fry
on Sunday, May 30",

So there’s lots to do. All of these things, plus,
pray for good weather and.................

GET OUT THERE AND FISH!!!!

Hum Babe!

Greg Baumgardner, 95 Ib. Grouper, “Crazy Charlie™, and
Todd McDermott ...... caught Tues., 3/16
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A Whale of a Trip
By Nancy Schmidli

On March 1% Don and I left Cholla for San
Ignacio, BCS, to go whale watching, using public
transportation. Dave Bennett took us to town to
catch a ride to Hermosilla with Glenda Maud, where
we took a bus to Guaymas to board the ferry to Santa
Rosalia. This worked very well except we had 6 hour
wait for the ferry.. We purchased our ferry tickets,
500 pesos each, and wandered around until we were
able to board the small ferry at 8:00 It could only
hold a couple of produce type trucks and a few
vehicles. The seating area (no cabins) was below the
deck where vehicles and cargo is carried. There were
enough seats and few enough passengers that we
could put up the arms of three seats and lie across to
sleep. We had a very smooth ride and arrived in Santa
Rosalia about 7:00 a.m. as per schedule and went to
Hotel Frances where we had reservations for  that
night.

San Ignacio is about 60 miles north of there. It is
inland, but the Laguna where the grey whales come to
have their babies every February and March is about
30 miles away on the Pacific side of Baja. We caught
an early bus the next day, hoping we could get out
whale watching that day as we had decided we would
return by ferry on Friday night.

We were unable to make connections that day with
any of the companies that provide transportation to
the Laguna, but that was fortunate, because it rained
that afternoon and the reports we got were that they
saw lots of whales but couldn’t get close. The whales
become quite active in the rain, we were told.

We made reservations for the next day with
Manuel at the La Pinta where we were staying. There
were to be six, but four didn’t show, so we had to pay
the full $100 (usually $120 split among at least 6) to
get to the Laguna. As we had come to go whale
watching we decided that we had better go and as it
turned out we are certainly glad we did.

There are several different “camps” or stations
around the Laguna which have permission to take
people out in pongas, the only type of boat that is
allowed for this purpose, strictly enforced by the
Mexican government. Also, the number of boats and
the length of time that they can stay out is limited.
We went out with Antonio’s Ecotours, run by the
Agular family. There were seven of us in the boat,

as some had driven out in their car . Daniel, our
guide, headed out at top speed for about 25 minutes,
then slowed to look for whales. We saw lots of them
and got pretty close but they were not interested in
being touched. After about 45 minutes of being
“rejected”, Daniel headed out further to where we
could see the waves breaking over the inlet to the
Pacific. There were no other boats out this far. Afier
about 3 or 4 tries, one mamma and her baby became
interested. They began swimming around and under
the boat, coming up to have a look. Finally the
mamma came up close to me and I was the first one
to touch and pet it. What a thrill! This is what I had
wanted to do for years! Everyone in the boat was
able to touch, rub and pet them. I was looking over
the side of the boat when the baby came up and
“blew” in my face, and then just lay there and let me
pet and rub it. It was so “neat” that these huge wild
creatures would let us touch them. They would liec on
their side, with their big eye looking up at us. The
baby seemed to like to show off, doing rolls and curls
in the water close by. Soon other whales started
coming around and there were about 6 or 8 nearby.
That is a lot of Whale! We stayed there about 45
minutes until Daniel said we had to leave. Seven
very happy people returned to camp for a delicious
fish and shrimp dinner.

We decided not to try to go out the next day, as we
were still on a “high” from our experience and didn’t
want to chance a let-down. We returned to Rocky
Point by cab, ferry and bus, very happy we had gone
and determined to do it again next year!!!

From President Harold Runner
I read somewhere that:

Never be afraid to try something new. Remember
amateurs built the Ark; professionals built the Titanic.

I am having an out of money experience.

Talk is cheap because supply exceeds demand.

The real art of conversation is not only to say the right
thing at the wrong time, but also to leave unsaid the
wrong thing at the tempting moment.

Conscience is what hurts when everything else feels so
good.

A day without sunshine is like night.

Have a Good Day... .....Harold
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Membership News:
Nancy Schmidli

I Apologize!!!
If you receive this chatter you have paid your
dues for 2004.

Last month I thought it would be a good idea to
put a notice for dues in the chatters of those who had
not paid their dues. However, the chatters got mixed
up ( my husband said I could blame him) and some
paid members received the dues notice. I apologize
for the undue trouble and concern this caused some
of you. Next time, I'll just send out dues notices, like
I’m supposed to. We have 165 paid memberships in
the Cholla Chapter and 35 in the Tucson Chapter, so
we do need more members!!

Invite a friend to join!

CHOLLA BAY SPORTSMEN’S CLUB

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
ANNUAL DUES $40

l

1

1

|

1

I

1

1

! Membership dues and other activities of the Cholla Bay Sportsmen’s
| Club funded the purchase of radio equipment and support the

, maintenance and operation of the Marine VHF Radio (channels 16 &
1 26) for the Northemn Sea of Cortez & CB radio(channel 3) in the Cholla
1 Bay area. The CBSC pays the salary of the radio operator, assists in
! search and rescue operations and, when necessary, can assist with some
: arrangements for transportation of critically ill or injured. The CBSC
, conducts the annual fishing derby, publishes a monthly newsletter and
1 promotes good relations between American visitors and our Mexican
I neighbors.

1
1
1
i
1
1
1
1
1
i
1
I
1
1
1
1
1

Name:

Address

City: State:. Zip

Email

Cabin # Phone

| Mail to:

1 Cholla Chapter — Nancy Schmidli, P.O. Box 218,
| Lukeville, Az. 85341

1 or ‘

| Tucson Chapter — Shirley Reid 1440 E. Hampton,
t Tucson, Az. 85719

e e e o e e e o e e e e e e e e e W e e e e e e e W e W e

Address Change

| If you have an address change, please let us know

you new address as soon as possible in order to

| continue receiving your newsletter. The U.S.
| Postal Service does not forward bulk mail. Send

you new address to:
Cholla: Nancy Schmidli,

| P.O.Box 218, Lukeville, Az, 85341
| Tucson: Shirley Reid

1440 E. Hampton, Tucson, Az. 85710

The Moon, The Sun, The Wind and The Rain
APRIL 2004

SUNRISE - From 6:24 to 5:50

SUNSET — From 6:53 to 7:13

FULL MOON — April 5" —4:03 am

NEW MOON - April 19" -6:21 am
AVERAGE AIR TEMPERATURE 64 degrees
AVERAGE SEA TEMPERATURE 65 degrees
AVERAGE RAINFALL  0.05 inches
AVERAGE WIND SPEED 8.7 mph

Cholla Library

Jo Barnes has LIBRARY on the library door,
which is located at the back of the clubhouse.
Easy to find!!

Mickey Babbitt has been working at the
library on Thursdays from 1:00 — 4:00.

Several people have been helping her, the
Lollings, Caroline Hunt, Mindy Hagar, and
others, but she can use more help. If you
would like to do this, call her at 382 5038.

If you would like to work on other days or get
or give books to the library, you may call
Mickey or Nancy (382 5036) to have it opened
or get a key. Sometimes some- one is there
with a key. There are lots of books and other
materials there, so if you are in Cholla and
looking for something to read, check it out!!! If
you are giving books, please be sure they are
in good shape and put them in a bag or box....




